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Health Care Reform Questions and Answers 
The U.S. Chamber has issued a report to help businesses understand and navigate the 2,800-page health care reform law. The Chamber hosted a panel of health care experts to highlight key employer provisions and answer questions. Here are questions and answers from that session, which aired live on C-SPAN:

Q: Is my existing employee plan subject to the new law? 
A: Plans in existence on the date of enactment of the health care law (March 23, 2010) are considered grandfathered. New employees and their dependents, along with family members of an existing employee, are allowed to enroll in a grandfathered group health plan without jeopardizing its grandfathered status. Grandfathered plans are subject to some, but not all, of the law’s provisions. 
Provisions that do not apply to grandfathered plans include the requirement to provide coverage for preventative health services, automatic enrollment for employers with more than 200 employees, new rules for processing claims appeals, no discrimination based on health status, and annual reporting requirements regarding quality of care, among others.

Q: Do I have to cover part-time or seasonal employees? 
A: Employers are not required to offer health care to seasonal workers or part-time employees, the latter of which is defined as working fewer than 30 hours per week. However, part-time and seasonal employees are taken into account as full-time equivalents in determining whether an employer meets the 50-employee threshold for being required to offer coverage to full-time workers or pay a fine beginning in 2014.

Q. How does the law change the health care marketplace? 
A. No later than 2014, states are required to set up state-based health insurance exchanges in which individuals and small groups can select and enroll in a health plan. States must also set up Small Business Health Options Programs, or SHOP exchanges, in which small businesses with fewer than 100 employees would pool together to purchase insurance. States would have the option of limiting pools to companies with 50 or fewer employees through 2016. States can also choose to permit businesses with more than 100 employees to participate in the SHOP exchanges beginning in 2017.

Q: Will these new exchanges lower my health care costs? 
A: It is unclear if the exchanges will rein in administrative costs. That depends on what types of plans the exchanges offer and how the private sector and individuals react. The  Congressional Budget Office, however, projects that premiums in the small group market in 2016 will range from an increase of 1 percent to a decline of 2 percent, (far less than what small businesses were expecting and hoping for.)

